                                           CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
          MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 26th SEPTEMBER, 2022.
Present:  Cllrs:  Jill Morgan (Chair), Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Tim Mason.
In attendance: Vanessa Walker – Clerk

Apologies:    Cllr. Graham Johns, C Cllr. Neil Prior


1. Representation by Members of the Public 
None

2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th July, 2022, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· Defibrillator training.  On-going
4. FINANCE 
        Payments requested:       Clerk’s remuneration


  £285.00




  Strimmers’ storage box (EPG)
    421.00




  Planters (EPG)


      64.97





  Audit fees 2018/19 

                408.15





  Petrol for mower         

      20.00





  Petrol for mower


      19.50
                                         Mop for public toilet


      22.00

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
       Account information:  Balance of current a/c:  £2225.83
                                  Balance of deposit a/c:  £2009.17


5.     PLANNING
PCC

22/0506/PA – Pen y Bank, Castlemorris.

No adverse comments.

PCNPA:  

PA/22/0110 – Ty Carreg, Abercastle – pre application.   No major concerns. 
6.     i)  CORRESPONDENCE   

a)   Pembs County Council – letter re Additional Community Governor required at Ysgol 
          Gylnunedol, Croesgoch received.
     b)   Pembs County Council – information on Code of Conduct Training:  6th October at 6.45pm 
           and 25th October at 6.45pm received. 
     c)   An email had been received from a resident of Castlemorris.  The Councillors discussed the 

            various points:
· A picnic table would not be suitable for the village green as it would interfere with grass 
cutting and would be too difficult to move.  The Council will look into locating it somewhere else in Castlemorris.   









· The strimmers now stored at Castlemorris Farm Feeds can be used by residents for 

· maintaining the public areas anywhere in Castlemorris 

· Any overspill of tar from the church path is going to be put under the noticeboard.
· Xmas Tree - the Council might be able to pay for one in Castlemorris each year, as it does for Mathry, but it would have to be put up and taken down by local residents. 
· Llwyncelyn area – this piece of land was full of tree trunks left after the trees had been cut 

down and was not being maintained by anyone.  The strimmers could be used for this 

purpose if required.   
     d)   Hywel Dda invitation to Stakeholder Workshop for the North Coast:  11.30am-1.30pm on the 

           29th September in  Goodwick received.
     e)   One Voice Wales – forthcoming training sessions received.  For next meeting.
     f)    Pembs County Council – letter regarding Pets for Prizes received.

     g)   NP/21/0107/FUL and Non Material Amendment NP/22/0397/NMA (Rhoslanog Fawr) 

           received.  Copy of this correspondence had been previously posted on PCNPA website.
     h)   Warm Rooms initiative – Pembs County Council received.

 ii)  NEWSLETTERS
a)  Community Health Council – Covid 19 survey received.

b)  Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service newsletter received.
 Pembs Coastal Forum newsletter.  Received.
c)  PLANED – Youth Project newsletter.  Received.
d)  Wales Community Food Distribution newsletter. Received.
  iii)  CONSULTATIONS 
a)   Haveyoursay – “Council Tax Reduction Scheme 2023/24” / ”Help us Develop our  

        Participation Strategy”/”Swansea Bay & West Wales Electric Vehicle Consultation” / 

        ”Help Shape Pembrokeshire’s Green Infrastructure”
b)   A Fairer Council Tax – deadline 4th October, 2022.

c)   Tourism Tax Consultation.  This will be of concern to hospitality and accommodation 

  providers.
7.  COMMUNITY HALL
     i) EPG project.  
        It has been confirmed that building control plans will be needed for the porch extension to the    

        Community Hall.  Cllr. A Price has been trying to contact Revd. Michael Rowlands about #

        permission for the tarmac path in the churchyard.  The Clerk was asked to send an email asking for 
        this permission as soon as possible.
     ii) Wifi.  
         The Council is now able to use the hall wifi currently managed and paid for by Festival Arts. 
         After discussion it was agreed that the Hall Committee should invoice the Community Council for 

         £15.00 a month (£10 room hire and £5 internet use).  Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason, seconded by 

         Cllr. Alan Price.
8.  FRENCH TWINNING
9.  LLAIS RHIAN
     Cllr. Jill Morgan pointed out some omissions from the latest edition of Llais Rhian as well as 

     some information that needed to be changed. The Clerk was asked to send details on to the 
     Connected Communities Project that now produces Llais Rhian.


10.  PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
       None available.












11. Free SIM cards from PAVS
PAVS have free sim cards to give to families in need.  The Clerk was asked to get details and send to Roger Stevens for the Mathry Facebook page.
12.  No-Entry Sign

The No Entry sign has fallen off on the island in the one-way system.  Cllr. Alan Price has reported this to the PCC Contact Centre with no response.   The Clerk was asked to chase this up.
13.   Mathry Christmas Tree 
Councillors discussed the purchase of the usual Christmas Tree for Mathry village green which would need to be pre-ordered this year.   The purchase price would be approx. £150.  It was agreed to purchase the tree - proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  

14.   Pentop, Abercastle – erection of wooden pod

It seems that development is still proceeding – the Clerk was asked to contact the PCNPA to find out the current situation with regard to this unauthorised development.
15. Commemorative Service for HM The Queen

Cllr. Alan Price and Cllr. Jill Morgan had attended the recent service for HM The Queen at St. David’s Cathedral.

Signed ……………………………………
Date  ………………………………………

